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From: Office for Trade Promotion <tradeoffice@itcdc.ccsend.com> on behalf of Office for 

Trade Promotion <tradeinfo@itcdc.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 5, 2017 2:00 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Ronald Reagan Building and International Trade Center

 

 

TradeWinds 
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Take a look at the latest edition of 
our newsletter, TradeWinds. To 
view, please click here.  

 

Ambassador Froman's Capstone 

Speech as the U.S. Trade 

Representative 
Pavilion 
January 10, 2016 
10:00AM-11:30AM 
 

Please join the Washington International 
Trade Association (WITA) as 
they welcome Ambassador Michael 
Froman as he presents his final keynote 
address as the United States Trade 
Representative. He will speak about his 
work at USTR and key priorities for the future of US and 
international trade policy. 
 
For more information and to register, please click here. 

Border Adjustment Taxes, Tax 

Reform and Trade 
Rotunda 
January 26, 2016 
9:00AM-10:30AM 
 

Please join the Washington International 
Trade Association (WITA) as they take a 
look at how new tax policies could affect 
the world and international trade policy 

 
For more information and to register, 
please click here. 
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